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	Parish newsletter
CATHOLIC PARISH OF
ST EDWARD THE CONFESSOR
Sunday 17th November   
Thirty-Third Sunday  of the Year (B)
(World Day of the Poor) 
Sunday  24th November 2024 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe
 (World Youth Sunday)  



Parish Priest: Fr Dominic Howarth
Parish Administrator: Julia Pitkin
5 Park End Road, Romford, Essex RM1 4AT  
Telephone: 01708 740308	E-mail: romford@brcdt.org

Parish Website 		www.stedwards-romford.org.uk
Parish Livestream 		https://stream.seccomgroup.com/channel/st-edward Parish Facebook and Instagram @RomfordRC
Mass Times 			See back page. 
Reconciliation		Saturday 5.45 – 6.15pm, or on request
St Peter’s Primary School 	Telephone 01708 745506	
Head Teacher 	Mrs J Waterfield


Congratulations to Sacred Heart of Mary Girls’ school on their recent OFSTED “Outstanding” grade, for a full OFSTED inspection. The report is full of praise for the school, summarised in the very first line: “Pupils thrive in this caring school community.” A few days ago The Campion School had an inspection from the Catholic Schools Inspectorate; that report will be published shortly, but we already know that there is much that was praised in relation to the Catholic Life and RE provision. Many blessings and prayers to our school leadership teams, school staff, and everyone who helps make our schools such excellent communities. 

Today is the World Day of the Poor. In his message for the day Pope Francis encourages us to be a voice for the poor, and “never to forget the ‘little details of love’: stopping, drawing near, giving a little attention, a smile, a caress, a word of comfort.” Putting faith into action today one of our teenagers Amelia Nichols has arranged the coffee and cakes, as well as a raffle, after the 9.30am Mass, all in aid of charities working to alleviate poverty in Gaza, as the brutal war continues.   

Next Sunday is World Youth Sunday. We celebrate the Confirmation of 28 magnificent teenagers on Sunday afternoon. At each of the weekend Masses young people who have travelled to Lourdes will share their experience, and there will be a second collection for the work of the Brentwood Catholic Youth Service. Discover more about all the opportunities for young people at www.bcys.net 
There are terrible problems with the proposed Assisted Dying Bill, due before Parliament later this month. Effectively legislating for Assisted Suicide, it puts pressure on doctors and nurses, as well as those who are vulnerable and frail. At the back of the church are cards from the disability rights group “Not dead yet” – they are an easy way to contact our local MP, Andrew Rosindell. Alternatively you can email andrew.rosindell.mp@parliament.uk and ask him to oppose the Bill. The vote is very soon, 29th November, so now is the time to write to him. There is significant opposition to this Bill, which changes how we understand death and dying in ways that have appalling consequences. 

S.M.I.L.E. CHRISTMAS SHOEBOX APPEAL – deadline 30th NOVEMBER! 

S.M.I.L.E. Shoebox Appeal – give during November for gifts to be distributed to families in Havering at Christmas. We will still have “presents under the tree” to support local families throughout the year, but this is a direct and wonderful way to get a Christmas gift to families in great need. S.M.I.L.E. ask for “something to eat, something to wear, and something to play with” and donations can be taken to them at 40 High St, Romford. 

There remains an ongoing need for Foodbank Donations, Donations can be left in bags in the side chapel any time the church is open. 

Vacancies at St Peter’s Catholic Primary School
School Keeper Required July 2025
24 hours per week worked over 3 Days. Split Shift Arrangement as follows: Monday to Wednesday 7-11am and 2.30-6.30pm 52 weeks per year. Salary: (FTE £29 346- £30 630; Pro Rata £19 564- £20 420). The Governors are seeking to appoint an enthusiastic and self-motivated School keeper to ensure that our site is safe and secure for our pupils, staff and other users. Visits to the school are essential.  Only candidates who have visited the school will be considered for shortlisting. Application form and Job Description available from the school office 01708 745506. Closing Date: January 13th 2025

SENCO/Inclusion Manager Required January 2025 or sooner 5 Days Per Week
The Governors wish to appoint an experienced teacher with proven exemplary practice to join our team and be responsible to lead all areas of Inclusion and promote inclusive practice. The role will enhance the development of Social, Emotional, Mental Health and Well-Being across the whole school. Visits to the school are essential: only those applicants who visit the school will be considered for shortlisting.  Application form and job description are available from the office on 01708 745506.  Closing date: Noon, 29th November 

Can you help? Each weekend after 6.30pm and 11.30am Masses Fr Dominic locks all the buildings, sets the hall alarm, etc. The stewards and sacristans do a great job but it really would be a help to have a couple of people who could do the final “site lock up” on a Saturday evening and a Sunday lunchtime. If this could be you, please get in touch!

Confirmation 2025 – final call. We have had over 40 applications from those in Year 10 to Year 13, which is excellent. This is a last reminder, in case you think you are too late! The programme begins on 1st December, so please contact Fr Dominic for a last minute form if you would like to be Confirmed next March. Final chance! 

New Year’s Eve. If there was Mass at 11pm, followed by a little fizz, cake and fireworks from London on the big screen from 11.45pm – 12.15am, would you be interested? Please let Fr Dominic know; if there’s some interest, we will give it a try! 

PARISH BAZAAR – Saturday 30th November 10am – 2pm 

The bazaar this year will be back in our Parish Centre, 
and we are hoping it will be AMAZING!.  

Raffle tickets – with top prize £125 – go on sale from this weekend 
2nd /3rd November £5 per book. 

Donations can be left at the church or presbytery any time from 
Saturday 9th November. Please – please – only bring what is on this list: 

→ New (or very nearly new), boxed toys as an immense help to families.

→ Bottles for the glorious festive delight that is the bottle stall. Please donate bottles containing any fluid that can be drunk, alcoholic or soft. Bottles can be of any size. Top quality spirits are ideal! Just don’t donate any already opened!  

→ Gift items – either new, or things that suit a “white elephant stall”, with 
novelty value. Nothing chipped or cracked, please. 

→ Toiletry sets – again, something that might make a lovely gift

→ PLUS we will warmly welcome donations of cakes, biscuits, cup cakes, soda bread and other home baked items in the day or two before the Bazaar, and on the day. Contact Julia in the parish office to arrange drop off.

The Bazaar will run from 10am to 2pm, with the raffles drawn at 1.30pm. Prices for everything will be either in round pounds or 50ps to minimize coinage! There will be loads of stalls, including Advent wreaths and floral decorations, knitted cribs, games for children run by scouts, cubs, plus – of course – Father Christmas on a little warm-up outing, as he gets ready for Christmas Eve. Come and enjoy the festivities and fun, pick up some Christmas gift bargains, and help raise money to support our wonderful parish!

There is a superb team of volunteers looking after each stall, and 
getting everything ready. If you can help out – especially setting up on 
Friday 3pm – 6pm or clearing up on Saturday 2.00 – 4.00pm 
please contact Annette Bacon via the parish office.


The Parish SVP wish to thank parishioners for the generous donations following  the recent coffee morning.

Proclaim the Word: A series of talks for Readers/Lectors. Fr Adrian Graffy will be giving the first talk in a series planned for readers/lectors, entitled ‘He stood up to read (Lk 4:16) on Wednesday 27th November at 7pm (refreshments from 6.30).In the hall of Catholic Church of Christ the Eternal High Priest, Gidea Park, RM2 6DH. Entrance is free. Also available on-line at www.whatgoodnews.org

Please pray for the Repose of the Soul of Molly Pritchard RIP who died recently. Her funeral will take place on Tuesday 10th December at 12.30pm. We pray for all her family and friends. 

Mass Times and Intentions 
Saturday 16th     		6.30pm 	Maureen Reynolds RIP (Scannell)        
Sunday 17th         		9.30am 	People of the Parish    
		11.30am	Danny Grannell RIP (Grannell)    
Tuesday 19th   		No Mass today – Fr Dominic in London for meetings
Wednesday 20th      	12.15pm	Ged Corbett RIP (Ellis)  
Thursday 21st  		9.00am	Sean Donnelly RIP (Donnelly)  
Friday 22nd   		9.00am	Rose Rippon RIP  
Saturday 23rd  		6.30pm	Clifford West RIP (Bacon)       	 
Sunday 24th              	9.30am	Baby Amira Munoz-Ferrer (Regina)         
		11.30am	People of the Parish 
		2.30pm	For those Confirmed today, and their families  
Tuesday 26th  		8.20am   	Angela Geraghty RIP (Brennan) In Campion school
Wednesday 27th    	12.15pm	Yvonne Kieran RIP (Golden Club)    
Thursday 28th 		9.00am 	Ints Eileen Regan & Family (Heneghan)   
Friday 29th 		No Mass today – Fr Dominic at Campion for Campion Day  	
Saturday 30th      		6.30pm 	Thomas Murnane RIP (Murnane)         
Sunday 1st          		9.30am 	Lynn Robinson RIP (Donnelly)     
		11.30am	Martin Harrison RIP (O’Neill) 
		5.20pm	With Confirmation Group For Peace (Murnane)


Please pray for all who are sick in hospital, our nursing homes and at home. 
Especially we pray for:
Margaret Alake, Joe Bellotti, Mgr Arthur Barrow, Jacey Cooke, Mark Dalton, 
Dyllis Dangerfield, Agnes Danielka, Margaret Ellis, Pat Fagan, Genevieve Geary, 
Pauline Gillooly, Irene Girling, Jim Griffin, Evelyn Hughes, Joseph, Benjamin Joseph, 
Paula Lam, Matty, Harry McKinley, Brendan O’Connor, Daniel O’Mahoney, 
Agnes O’Sullivan, Shamus Pierce, Michael Scullion, Peggy Squires, Maureen Symes,
 Claire Tilyard, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Stephen Toye, Betty Walsh, 
Vince Willshere, Trudy Wijeyeratnam and Mark Woolsey.
 To ask for prayers for someone who is ill, please check they would like to be named in the newsletter, and then email or call the parish office. 
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